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Midcounties Co-operative Society

Executive Colleague Council Meeting

Tuesday 9th April 2019
Chairperson – Rebekah Brain
Minute taker – Rebekah Brain
	1.
	Welcome

Rebekah welcomed all representatives to the meeting.
Rebekah gave an overview of the Managers Conference and asked that reps speak to their line Managers and visit Colleagues Connect for full details of the day.

Call to action - Colleague Council reps to utilize colleagues connect as a two-way communication tool and encourage other colleagues to do the same.

Presentations

Members 1st – John Street
John Street gave an update on the Members 1st programme. The initial 2 years of a transformation programme focusing on getting more from today through:
· Our People: Colleague engagement reward and process simplification from recruitment, through the starter process and ongoing

· Our Members: looking at brand, experience, journey and rewards

· Our Buildings: utilisation of our assets and creation of appropriate and agile environment 

· Our Ways of Working: Efficient and effective processes with removal of waste and non-value add, with a view to creating an agile, professional and cost-effective way of working

· Our New Business Ideas: Future business streams

(presentation attached)
Phone Co-op – Jacci Marcus
Jacci Marcus gave a generic update on the Phone Co-op that included highlighting discounts for colleagues (presentation attached)
Electronic accident reporting – Daisy Clifford
Daisy Clifford gave an update on the new way of reporting accidents through C365 this will go live in May (presentation attached)

Minutes from last meeting
There were no items to raise from the last meeting.

	

	2. 
A)

B)
C)

D)

E)

F)

	New Agenda Items
Colleagues used to be able to purchase travel gift vouchers with the Thank You vouchers and have been told they are no longer able to do this. Could this be reviewed as the Thank You vouchers only have a six-month expiry date, whereas the Travel vouchers do not have an expiry on them, therefore colleagues would like to be able to purchase them to put towards future holidays.
Phil responded by saying this would be looked into, unless there was some legal or tax reason then there doesn’t seem to be a reason why we can’t amend this.
The council asked whether there is a reason why additional card holders can only benefit from the Travel discount if the colleague is travelling with them
Phil responded by saying he would pick this up with the Travel team to establish the reason for this.

In terms of benefits we will be reviewing the whole package. Ideally, we would like colleagues benefits to be bespoke to the colleague, so we are meaningful to the colleague and give them more flexibility when it comes to discounts. We are in the process of appointing a new HR Officer in the Society who will drive these types of initiatives. 
Are there any plans to completely remove plastic carrier bags from our stores?
As part of the one change campaign we will be taking plastic bags out of our food markets by the end of the year. This will equate to a reduction of 400,000 plastic bags across the year.

Can the authorization levels of works requests be reviewed as it seems that Store Managers can no longer authorize any requests?
Works requests vs budget had seen an increase during 2018/19 therefore we had to put a process in place to address the increased spend. Managers can sign off some works requests. Please see below the authorization levels;

• £100 – Quote to be sent to the Store Manager for authorisation

• £100 - £500 – Quote to be sent to the DM for authorisation

• £500+ - Quote to be sent to Chris Williams to qualify, before forwarding to Mark Williams and Mark Taylor for authorisation.

The colleague rate of Energy increased before Christmas, is this likely to increase in the near future?
HMRC rule that colleagues can receive a discount on Energy, however it cannot fall below cost, because then it would be classed as a taxable benefit. The increase was made due to the wholesale price of Energy and if we hadn’t made that increase it would have been classed as a taxable benefit. Phil said that he couldn’t say the cost wouldn’t go up as its linked to the wholesale, however at the moment wholesale prices have been falling and therefore would not expect an increase.
The council asked how the acquisition of Budgens was progressing?
Phil updated the council by saying contracts had been exchanged and are due to complete around July. We consulted with the competition and marketing authorities before we acquired the stores. The only issue we had was with our own store in Winchcombe, we will be selling our site and the majority of colleagues will be moving into the Budgens site.
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	3.
	Society Update – Phil Ponsonby – Group Chief Executive  

For the financial year 2018/19 we saw a reduction in profit from a budget of 13 million to an actual profit of 8 million, this was largely due to the loss’s vs budget in Energy.
The Energy marketplace is volatile and getting more and more competitive with companies like Bulb and Ovo pushing to grow customer numbers. The Energy business has faced several challenges including the fact the government introduced a price gap that reduced profits for Energy. We also have the challenge that Flow, Co-operative Energy and GB Energy are running across three different operating systems which would be a huge investment to integrate these systems. We do however need to note that several Energy businesses including the big six saw a loss in profits. Phil made it clear to the council that the loss in Energy is not a reflection on the Energy team and that they have worked really hard to mitigate losses.
Food didn’t hit budget in the financial year, which was disappointing, a big part of this was not having Kronos in place as quickly as we would have liked in 2018. 

We are speculating the long term future of our pharmacy branches and have announced that 21 branches have been put up for sale, this is not because they don’t make a profit it is due to the fact we are taking a long term view of how we run the business.
Funeral, Childcare, Travel and Flexible Benefits achieved budget for the year, with Phone Co-op just slightly behind.
The Society saw its highest ever engagement score of 85 and also highest CLI score which was a great achievement.
Phil updated the council by informing them that Wi-Fi will be available across the Society in due course, this will support colleagues to use Colleagues connect as they will be able to log onto Midcounties Wi-Fi.
The Executive and Board are confident that longer term we have clarity with where the Society is heading to deliver our connected future.

	

	4.
	Attendees
Charlotte Sutherland – Energy

Dave Smith – Energy

Donna Allison – Support Services

Lauren Shepard – Hollyfield Rd, Retail

Cham Wright – Davies Rd, Retail

Jo Pickering – New Invention, Post Office

Josh Morgan – Dothill, Retail

Yacine Talbi – Rose Hill, Retail

Stephen Killick – Walton Street, Retail

Pam Eakins – Bourton on the Water, Retail

Janet Ray – Lichfield, Funeral

Dave Parr – VLC Aldridge

Joe Price – Wolverhampton, Travel

Kieran Wood – Solihull, Travel

Ravina Patel – Pelsall, Pharmacy

Stephanie King – Leamington, Childcare

Kristie Jones – Walsall Wood, Childcare

Kelly Mason – Sutton, Childcare

Tim Dickenson – Phone Co-op
David Philbin – Phone Co-op


	

	5.
	Apologies
Fiona Cadd – Boley, Pharmacy
Ben Barker – Groundwell, Retail

Colleen Dunn – Franche, Retail


	

	6.
	Meetings for Next Year
To be confirmed

	



